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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRO_NMENTAL PROTECTION . : .
DISTRICT Q_IL AND GAS OPERATIONS

8/13/2012 "

CERTIFIED MAIL NO. 7010 (290 0003 1042 9925

Re: 58 Pa.C.S § 3218 Determination
Complaint No.
Leroy ’I'ownshlp, Brad ord Coun‘y

Dear Mr.,

The Department has investigated the possible degradanon of your water suppty well Ioca.ted af
, in response to a 6/12/2012 complaint that

recent gas well drilling activities may have affected your water well. On 5/21/2012, the
- Department collected samples from your home water supply. The samples were submyitted to the
Department’s laboratory in Hamsburg for analysis. The analytical reports for the samples were
previously submitted to youina lcticr datcd 6&9/2012 '

The sample results showed iron, t‘.!l'bldlt} and aluminum exceeded secondary maximum

contaminate levels (MCLs). Secondary MCLs reflect the aesthetics of the water (i.e. taste, smell,
etc.). Additionally, the sample results showed methane is present &t 27.8 mg/L in your water
supply. While it does not appear that a change in water quality has occurred compared 1o
baseline water qualily samples collected from your water supply, a change in hydraulic hcad
 pressurc from artesian to non-artesian flow was observed. At this time, the Department's
investigation deCEI\.,S that gas well dnllmg has unpacted your water supply.

Mpthane is the :)redommant componcnt of natural gas. Fedsml water SLanda:d limitations have
not been established for methane gas, The level of concem begins above 28 mg/l methane,
which is referred to as the saturation level. At this level, under normal atmospheric pressure, the
water cannot hold additional methane in solution. This may allow ihe gas to come out of the
- water and concentrate in the air space of your home or building. There is a physical danger of
fire or explosion due to the migration of natural gas info water wells or through soils into- '
dwellings where it could be ignited by sources that arc present in mest homes/buildings. Natural
gas can also cause a threat of asph}’xmhon, although thls is exh'cm=ly Tare.

When the Danariment is made aware of m-’thanc levels grcaicr than 7 mg/], we notify the waler

supply owner of the hazards associated with methane in their water supply. Please be aware
however, that the methane levels can fluctuate. This means that even with a relan'vely low level
of methane, you should be vigilant of changes in your water that could indicate an mcrpas“ in
methane concentration.
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Tt is the Department’s recommendation that all water wells should be equipped with a working
veat. This will help alleviate the possibility of ooncentraﬁng thesc gases in arcas where ignition
would pose a threat to life or pIOpCI‘L’y Please note that it is not possible to completely eliminate
the hazards of havmg natural gas in your water supply by simply v.rem:l.nc your well

The Department is continuing to work to ')cnnancuﬂy rcsohfe this issue. Should you have any
questions concerning this matter, please feel iree to comact William T, Kosmer P.G. at
570-974-2613.
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